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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE:

The 'really big news' comes from Wes Porak, Chairman of our
Chapter's Parent Society Annual Meeting Committee. Chairman
Porak's Committee put together and presented a not-to-be-denied
proposal for the Florida Chapter to host the 1995 Parent Society
Meetlng in Tampa. The Committee's work blew away the competition
in San Antonio, and all Florida fisheries profe551onals can now
look forward to benefiting from the opportunity of having this
important and prestigious event in our own backyard. A sincere
thank you and congratulations go out to Wes and each committee
member (Chuck Cichra, Elli Gilberg, Churchill Grimes, Ken Haddad,
Marty Hale, Bill Seaman, Ron Taylor and Vince Williams) who
worked hard on putting this proposal together.

As summer turns to fall one realizes the year is passing rapidly,
: and although much has been accomplished, much remains to be done.
R e R T L L g e O L L L L L L) The Shell gracker 's on track thagks to Edltor Chuck Cichra and
numerous contributors. Several of the technical/support

Charles E. Cichra committees have alsoc been hard at work.

iiggeizgi;eggeﬁlggiggr ””TE?&E%%?““ Ron Taylor, 1992 Annual Mgeting Chairman and Chapter President-

Department of Fisheries & Aquacult PAID Elect, has reserved the Withlacoochee facilities ?or our Annual

7059 NW 71st Street q ure Pgﬁﬂigﬁ Chapter Meeting to be held 10-12 March 1992. He is well on the
Gainesville, Florida 32606 S way to putting together the final touches on an outstanding

’ program focused on Florida's marine and freshwater sportfishes

(see pages 2-4 of this newsletter). Invited speakers from the

fishing tackle industry, FCA, USFWS and a highly respected
outdoor writer are scheduled to participate. This will be an
important opportunity to meet with your colleagues and some other
fishing industry leaders who don't normally attend our meeting.
I'1l leave the specifics to Ron but I can tell you that you won't
want to miss this one... Be there!

.

Speaking of our Annual Meeting, it is important for all attendees
to be considerate of our host's rules and regulations regarding
the use of their facilities. Unfortunately, there were some
problems last year. Also, please let these people know how much
we appreciate their hospitality.

—-= Paul L. Shafland

ANNUAL MEETING INFCRMATION - NEXT PAGE!!!!!ll!
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ANNOUNCING

12th ANNUAL MEETING
FLORIDA CHAPTER, AMERICAN FISHERIES SOCIETY
WITHLACOOCHEE STATE FOREST TRAINING CENTER, BROOKSVILLE, FL
; 10 -12 MARCH 1992

"THE FUTURE OF FLORIDA'S SPORTFISHERIES"

*%%% CALL FOR PAPERS #%#¥%

?apers are solicited for oral presentation at the annual meeting
in Brooksville, FL on Tuesday, rWednesday and Thursday, 10 =12
March, 1992. The theme for this year's meeting is sportfisheries,
'so emphasis and consideration for presentation will be placed on
research and results pertaining to -"sport" fishes. Presentations
on other species or aspects of biclogy are also encouraged to make
this program well rounded and meaningful to all our members.’

Abstracts should be submitted by 29 Jan 1992; abstracts should be
150 words or less, single spaced, block form; abstacts must include
author, affiliation, and mailing address. Please submit abstracts
to: ; :

Ron Taylor

Marine Research Institute
100 8th Ave SE

St. Petersburg, FL .33701
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UPCOMING MEETINGS:

The Second Florida Mercury Conference: A Focus on the Everglades,
22-23 January 1992, West Palm Beach. Contact: Mercury Conference

Coordinator, CBTR/R-51, Florida State University, Tallahassee,
Florida 32306, (904) 644-5524.

Florida Academy of Sciences 56th annual meeting, call for papers,
“"In Touch with People, In Touch with the Future," 12-14 March

1992, Orlando. Contact: Betty Preece, Executive Secretary, FAS,
P.O. Box 033012, Indialantic, Florida 32903-0012, (407) 723-6835.

19th Annual Conference on Wetlands Restoration and Creation, call
for papers, 14-15 May 1992, Tampa. Contact: Hillsborough
Community College, Institute of Florida Studies, Plant City
Campus, 1206 North Park Road, Plant City, Florida 33566,

(813) 757-2104.

Aguaculture 92, World Aguaculture Society Meeting, 21-25 May
1992, Orlando. Contact: The Crest Organization, 940 Emmett
Avenue, Suite #14, Belmont, CA 94002, (800) 222-8882.

International Conference on Bycatch in the Shrimp Industry, 24-27
May 1992, Lake Buena Vista, Florida. Contact: Southeastern

Fisheries Association, 312 East Georgia Street, Tallahassee,
Florida 32301, (904) 224-0612.

NEWSLETTER PUBLICATION DEADLINE:
The next issue of this newsletter will be mailed in early

February. If you have something that you would like included,
please get your information to me no later than 31 January 1992.

Send your information to me at:

Chuck Cichra

FAFS Newsletter Editor

University of Florida

Department of Fisheries & Aquaculture
7922 NW 71st Street

Gainesville, Florida 32606

Phone: (904) 392-9617, SUNCOM 622-9617

FAX: {904) 392-3462, SUNCOM 622-3462
EDITOR'S GOOFUP!!!
It's bad enough when I misspell someone's name, but my phone

nunber in the last newsletter was incorrect. The above address
and phone numbers are correct (I hope!).
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'MERRY CHRISTMAS

Yes, Sportsfans it’s that time of year again!!!

Time to panic shop for a Christmas gift for that favorite FISH BIOLOGIST.
No need to worry about being a grinch
This years gift is a really a cinch
For this years Christmas wish
Buy them a book, a book about fish
This book is about this and also about that
But mostly it is about Florida’s Aquatic Habitat
S0, don’t leave this years shopping to the last night!
Order this book before midnight tonight
You don’t need a rhyme or even a reason
Just order this gift for the season
This gift for Christmas would really be nice
But the best thing about this is really the price
Fifteen dollars is all that you pay
So hurry up and order today
With this gift you will not fail
You can even do this buy mail
With Thanksgiving so close and Christmas not far

Order this book from your book Czar

To Order a copy of Florida Aquatic Habitat and Fishery Resources
Edited by William Seaman, Jr

Write/Call/Send smoke signals to:
Florida Chapter of AFS
c/fo Douglas M. Scheidt
Harbor Branch Oceanographic Institution
5600 Old Dixie Highway
Fort Pierce, Fl. 34946
407-465-2400 ext. 669
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TENTATIVE SCHEDULE

12th ANNUAL MEETING

Florida Chapter, American Fisheries Society

Withlacoochee State Forest Training Center, Brooksville, FL

10 - 12 March 1992
Tuesday, 10 March 1992

.Registration
Leadership Orientation
Paul Brouha, National AFS
Dinner
Social

Wednesday, 11 March 1992

Breakfast
Registration
Convene
Invocation
Jerry Krumrich, FL GFWFC
Welcome
Bill Seaman, U of FL, Sea Grant

SYMPOSTUM

"THE FUTURE OF FLORIDA'S SPORTFISHERIES"

1:00P - 6:00P
2:00P - 5:00P

5:30P - 6:30P
7:30P -

7:00A - 8:00A
8:00A -12:00N

8:10A
8:15A

8:20A

8:30A - 10:00A

"The Role of Wallop/Breaux and the Sportfish Restoration Act™ 8:30A

Bob Cooke, USFWS, Atlanta,GA

"Industry's Commitment to Sportfishing"®
Sam Griffin, Lurs Jensen, Moore Haven, FL

"Forecast for Florida's Fishing Future"
Ted Foresgren, FL FCA, Tallahasseé,FL

"Management Options for a Maximum Future®
Roy Williams, FL MFC, Tallahassee, FL

‘"A Fisherman's Perspective"

Frank Sargent, Tampa Tribune, Tampa, FL
Questions and/or Discussion

BREAK

8:45A
9:QOA
9:15A
9:30A

9:45A

10:00A



Wednesday, l1llMarch 1992
Reconvene

CONTRIBUTED PAPER SESSION

10:15A

10:20A - 12:00N

(Each paper to be about 15 - 17 minutes in length followed by

a 3 - 5 min question and answer period.)

LUNCH

CONTRIBUTED PAPER SESSION
BREAK

CONTRIBUTED PAPER SESSION
OUTDOCR BAR B QUE

. BUSINESS MEETING
Paul Shafland, President

(Attendance by each member is encouraged)

SOCIAL and RAFFLE

Thursday, 12March 1992
BREAXKFAST
CONTRIBUTED PAPER SESSION
BREAK
CONTRIBUTED PAPER SESSION
LUNCH

AWARDS AND CLOSING ANNOUNCEMENTS

12:00N - 1:00P
1:00FP - 2:40P
2:40P

3:00 -~ 5:00P

5:30 - 6:30P

7:00 - 8:30P

Immediately following business meeting

7:00 - 8:00A
8:00 — 10:00A
10:00 - 10:15A
10:20 - 12:00N
12:00N - 1:00P

1:00P

AQUACULTURE PUBLICATIONS

The following publications are available
from Florida Sea Grant. To order, write to:

Florida Sea Grant

University of Florida, Bldg. 803

Gainesville, FL 32611-0341

Make checks payable to "University of Flor-
ida" (Florida residents must include 6% sales
tax). ~

AQUACULTURE IN FLORIDA: General
Economic Considerations. (SGEB-9). Updated—
1990. Original printing--1986. Chuck Adams.
Provides basic economic information related to
species and site selection, marketing, measuring
costs and returns, obtaining financing, and other
topics. Discussion focuses on start-up operations
in Florida. 20 pages. $1.

GUIDE TO BACKYARD AQUACULTURE
IN FLORIDA. (SGEB-12). 1987. Donald Pybas
and Frank J. Lawlor III. Provides a detailed dis-
cussion of backyard aquaculture systems, design
and construction of backyard systems, appropri-
ate species for backyard aquaculture, and opera-
tion and maintenance of backyard aquaculture.
49 pages. $2.

INVESTING IN HARD CLAM CULTURE:
Comprehensive Guide to the South Atlanti

States. (SGR-104) 1991. Chuck Adams et al. Pro-
vides potential investors and hard clam culturists
with basic operational and financial information
and a method to analyze their own economic po-
tential. Includes analyses of investment require-
ments and a sample cost and return budget for
each clam culture stage. 128 pages. Free.

AQUADEC: Agquacultural Decision Support,

Budgeting, and Financial Analysis Tools. Circu-
lar 843. 1989. Chuck Adams and Rom Alderman.
A budgeting and financial analysis software pack-
age that can provide additional information to the
financial decision-making process of an aquacul-
tural firm. A wide range of financial statements
and other related information can be generated by
AQUADEC for a five year period and for a given
year in the planning horizon of a firm. Sensitivity
analyses can be performed on key management
and market parameters. $20. NOTE: Order from
IFAS Software Support, Bldg. 120, Rm. 203, Univer-
sity of Florida, Gainesville, FL 32611.

The following reprints are available free of
charge from the Food & Resouce Economics
Dept., Marine Economics Pgm. To order, write to:

Marine Economics Program, FRE
1170 McCarty Hall, University of Florida
Gainesville, FL 32611

Adams, C. and B. Pomeroy. Preliminary Fi-
nancial Feasibility Analysis for Hard Clam Maricyl-
. Food and Resource Economics
Department, Staff Paper 270. University of Flor-
ida. February 1990. CA

Adams, Chuck and David Zimet. AQUADEC:

Aquacultural Decision Support Software Package
and An Application. Proceedings of the Second In-
ternational Conference on Computers in Agricul-

tural Extension Programs. Department of
Agricultural Engineering, IFAS, University of Flor-
ida. 1988.

Prochaska, F.J. and C.M. Adams. Florida

aculture: t Status and Economic Iss
Food and Resource Economics Department Staff
Paper 282. University of Florida, Gainesville. 1985.

Thunberg, EM., R.N. Weldon, and C.M. Ad-
ams. . . - T
. Staff
Paper 380. Food and Resource Economics Depart-
ment, University of Florida. February 1990. pp.1-
27.

Thunberg, E. and C. Adams. Ela_luﬂmt'

Study. Staff Paper 389. Food and Resource Eco-
nomics Department, University of Florida. August,
1990. pp.1-19.

Weldon, R. and E 'I'hunberg,
ecisi er. Staff Paper
SP-91-19. Food and Resource Economics Depart-
ment, University of Florida. April 1991. pp. 1-11.

Holiman, S., E. Thunberg, and R. Weldon, Egh
ic Analysis

icmsJ.lnd.ean;e_and..'ﬁcld_R;sk Staff Paper
SP-91-18. Food and Resource Economics Depart-

ment, University of Florida. April, 1991. pp 1-7.
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Norta AMERICAN LAxe MANAGEMENT SoOCIETY

One Progress Boulevard, Box 27, Alachua, Florida 32615 ® Phone: (904) 462-2554 Fax : (904) 462-2568

Members Cost

Proceedings from the 1983 Symposium - held in Knoxville, TN $20.00

Lake and Reservoir Management Volume 4 (2 issue set) $35.00
Lake and Reservoir Management Volume 5 (2 issue set) $35.00
Lake and Reservoir Management Volume 6 (2 issue set) $35.00
Lake Line {assorted back issues) $ 5.00

Lake/Reservoir Sampling Design Worksheet (IBM Software) $40.00
(Designed for statistical evaluation of lake/reservoir sampling program designs)

Reservoir Eutrophication Modeling Worksheet (IBM Software) $25.00
(Implements empirical models for predicting eutrophication and related water quality conditions in
reservoirs)

Design Caiculations for Wet Detention Ponds (IBM Software)  $40.00
{(Worksheet to assist engineers/planners in designing wet detention ponds for water quality
control)

Flow & Phosphorus Routing in Pond Networks (IBM Software) $40.00
{Worksheet for routing flow and phosphorus through networks of wet detention pends)
Eutromod (IBM Software) $40.00
(Watershed and lake modeling procedure for eutrophication management, with an emiphasis on
uncertainty analysis)

NALMS T-Shirts (assorted colors/sizes) $ 8.00

NALMS TOTE Bags $ 1.00

NAME:

ADDRESS:

CITY, STATE
ZIP 4+4:

PHONE:

Payment must accompany order
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NonMembers Cost
$28.00

$49.00
$43.00
$49.00

$ 5.00

$50.00

$35.00

$50.00

$50.00

$50.00

$10.00

$ 1.00

Water Flea

Florida Chapter of the American Fisheries Society
‘1992 Annual Meeting Registration

NAME:

ADDRESS:

PHONE:

AFFILIATION:

ARRIVAL DATE/TIME:

Please select one of the following Registration Fees:
Early Registiration (Before February 1, 1992)

If you have already Paid your 1992 Fla. Chapter dues _
your Registration fee is: {$25.00)

If you have not Paid your 1992 Fla. Chapter dues
your registration fee is: ($35.00)

(This includes complimentary 1992 Chapter dues)

Late registration (After February 1, 1992) ($45.00)

Full Meals and Lodging (Please note that lodging is limited): ($66.00)

(includes dinner and lodging on Tuesday night;
breakfast, lunch, dinner and lodging on Wednesday;
and breakfast and lunch on Thursday.)

Partial Meals and Lodging (Please note that lodging is limited):

Tuesday: March 10, 1992 Dinner: ($7.00)
Lodging: ($18.00)
‘Wednesday: March 11, 1992 Breakfast: ($3.00)
Lunch: (55.00)
Dinner: (§7.00)
Lodging: ($18.00).
Thursday: March 12, 1992 Breakfast: ($3.00)
Lunch: ($5.00)
Total Amount

Total Enclosed: (Minimum $10.00 Deposit)

Balance Due;

Please make checks payable to: FLORIDA CHAPTER, AFS

Return to: Ron Brockmeyer
Harbor Branch Oceanographic Institution, Inc
5600 Old Dixie Highway
Fort Pierce, Florida 34946



1991 Minutes Florida Chapter of American Fisheries Society

The meeting was called to order at 2000 hrs by ‘Wes Porak, acting for President Ken
Haddad, who was unable to attend. Over fifty members were present. Ron Brockmeyer and
Doug Scheidt were present acting for Secretary-Treasurer Grant Gilmore, who was also unable
to attend. Past-Presidents Marty Hale, Vince Williams and Bill Seaman; and Paul Brouha,
Executive Director of AFS, were introduced. Paul addressed the membership about the history
of AFS; how much the society has grown; and the importance of the state chapters. He
mentioned how well the Florida Chapter has done in the 11 yrs that it has existed, especially with
the publication of the book. He mentioned that the Florida Chapter was nominated by the S.E.
Division EXCOMM for the outstanding chapter award. He also asked the Chapter to develop
a Action Agenda to focus on problems that the chapter feels need attention.

Marty Hale, S.E. Division’s Secretary-Treasurer announced that the next meeting of the
S.E. Division would take place in Sulphur Spring, W.V. in November. At last week’s mid-term
meeting in Charlotte N.C., the S.E. Division voted $500 for the Permanent Home Fund, $200 for
the Student Fund and $1500 for a Student Scholarship Fund, which includes travel funds for
students attending National or S.E. Division meetings. Marty also mentioned our nomination for
outstanding chapter, which resulted from a runoff election among our Chapter and the Texas
Tech, Arkansas, and Tidewater Chapters. This gives our Chapter the opportunity to compete for
the national award.

Bill Loftus discussed the Nominating and Election Committee procedures and then opened
the floor for nominations for officers. Paul Shatfland was nominated for President; Chuck Cichra
and Ron Taylor for President-elect and Sam McKinny and Ron Brockmeyer for Secretary-
Treasurer. The nominations were closed and ballots were distributed. The election results were:

President - Paul Shafland
President-Elect - Ron Taylor
Secretary-Treasurer - Ron Brockmeyer

The 1990 minutes were read by Doug Scheidt and were approved. Wes then distributed
a letter from Ken Haddad to all members. The Treasurer’s Report was read by Ron Brockmeyer
(copy attached).

The following committee reports were submitted:

Membership Committee: Dave Clapp talked about the membership directory that will
soon be ready for distribution. Dave also asked for a member from each of the various
institutions and organizations (University, State, Federal or Private) to submit a brief description
for inclusion in the directory.

Legislative Committee: Wes commented on some of the items discussed at last year’s
meeting, including the Chapter’s vote to endorse saving Wild and Scenic Rivers. The by-law
changes will be addressed next year. Vince Wiltiams discussed this year’s issues and stated that
the only bill the committee recommends to he gndorsed is Bill #H93 or S-140. This bill would

University of Florida’s Institute of Food and Agricultural Sciences (IFAS)

Florida L (I K EWWRTC K

7922 NW 71st Street 904/392-9613
Gainesville, FL 32606

The Florida LAKEWATCH Program enables lake residents to establish a long-
term database for their lakes. The Program facilitates the cooperation of volunteer
citizen lake monitors and the academic resources of the Institute of Food and
Agricultural Sciences (IFAS) at the University of Florida. The volunteers are
trained to take water samples and data every month on their lakes; and Dr. Daniel
Canfield, Professor of Limnology at the University of Florida and Director of
Florida LAKEWATCH, supervises the chemical analysis, computerization, and
analysis of the data. In this way, an historical record of a lake’s water chemistry
can be documented.

The Florida LAKEWATCH Program has been greeted enthusiastically by
volunteers all over the State. By the end of 1991, 397 lakes will be enrolled.
There are many more lakes on the waiting list, hoping for increased funding for the
Program’s further expansion.

The Florida LAKEWATCH Program has spread to over 40 counties. It has
received support from the City of Orlando, the City of Winter Haven, and many
other concerned citizen groups, local parks, and regulatory agencies. Since April
of 1991 there have been 149 training sessions held around Florida in which 265
volunteers have been trained. There have also been 102 meetings with citizens to
report on results and/or ongoing situations. An additional battery of water
chemistry tests was done on 148 lakes and a macrophyte survey was completed on
22 lakes as part of the Program.

Of interest to the scientific community, the laboratory method used in the Florida
LAKEWATCH Program to measure total nitrogen in lake water samples was
tested at the University of Florida and approved by the Department of
Environmental Regulation in July, 1991.

Of course, the highlight of the LAKEWATCH Program for 1991 was the picnic at
the home of Dr. Daniel Canfield in Gainesville which was attended by over 80
volunteers and interested folks. With the help of our enthusaistic and dedicated
volunteers, we are looking forward to as productive a year in 1992!
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hosted.the meeting concerning the fact that nearly 400 feet of
sho?ellne had recently been cleared of brush and suggested that
desirable native aquatic plants be replanted on the lakefront.
Danon's.company, Shorelines, Inc., of Lakeland spent two days
collecting and transplanting the needed vegetation and donated
the gost of the project to FIMS in order to defray the annual
meeting expenses.

William “Buck" Wegener was presented with the 1991 Service in
Government Award. This award is presented annually to a
ggvernment employee working in water resources or associated
flelds._ The recipient must have shown a career-long commitment
to quality resource management, and be recognized by his or her
peers as having made contributions above and beyond those
normally expected from a government employee. Buck has been
enmployed by the Florida Game and Fresh Water Fish Commission for
the past twenty-eight years and is currently the Statewide
Fishery Management Coordinator and is responsible for the Boat
Ramp and Fish Attractor Construction Program. He has won
numerous awards for his pioneering work in lake restoration. For
three consecutive years (1972-74), Buck co-authored technical
publications which were recognized as outstanding papers by the
Southern Division of AFS. No other author in the history of the
Southern Division has come close to duplicating this. His peers
recognize him as an outstanding motivator, and a leader who can
a%way: be counted on to develop each individual's talents to the
utmost.

As mempers of the Florida Chapter we should be proud of these
three individuals. Xeep up the good work!

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Urban Fisheries:

An urban fisheries committee has been formed within the Florida
Chapter of the American Fisheries Society. The purpose of this
committee is to promote the exchange of information about urban
fisheries -~ both fresh and salt water. Urban fisheries research
and management is expanding nationwide and will be an important
part of Florida's fisheries future.

If you are interested or would like to get involved with this
committee, contact Dylan Jones at (904) 768-9924 or write to
Dylan Jones at the following address:

Dylan Jones

10790-4 Key Haven Boulevard
Jacksonville, Florida 32218
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help hire people to do water quality and chemistry on water samples taken by volunteers from
homeowners’ associations. This motion was passed. The Committee recommended that boating

safety issues only be tracked at this point.

By-Law Committee: The terms of officers will be switched to February - February.

Awards Committee: Chuck Cichra discussed the student travel awards; 5 of which were
granted this year. A Certificate of Appreciation was awarded to Anna Avrigian at National
Marine Fisheries Service, who assisted Churchill Grimes. A belated Honorable Mention was

given to Jerry Krumrich for a talk given last year.

Book Committee: Doug Scheidt reported that $5,100 was made on book sales last year.
This included money from the Navigating the 90°s conference.

OLD BUSINESS: None.

NEW BUSINESS:

Paul Brouha asked the Chapter if they would be interested in hosting the 1995 National
meetings. He stated that it would be beneficial for the chapter and could be profitable; it would
also be lots of work with possibly 2 yrs commitment. Wes asked who takes charge; the Chapter,
a state or federal agency, or combination of these? Paul said that any of these could and then
submitted a list of guidelines for hosting meetings. The deadline for proposals is 1 Aug, 1991.
Randy Edwards suggested that Ken and Wes approach their agencies. Bill Seaman suggested a
straw vote of those present to determine membership interest. Paul Shafland made a motion to
establish a feasibilty commiittee consisting of the Past-Presidents. The motion was seconded and

unanimously passed.

1t was mentioned that Grant Gilmore suggested that we form a Technical committees to
deal with different issues.

The Presidency was handed over to Paul Shafland and Paul made a few commments and
discussed goals: to form a Technical Committee to establish positions on aquaculture, commerical
fishing, sport fishing, grass carp, the Everglades, etc.; and to develop a comprehensive
environmental position statement.

Ed Joyce mentioned that Ken Haddad suggested in his letter that we donate $300 to the
AFS Permanent Home Fund. It was moved that we donate $500 instead, since we have sufficient
funds. The donations would be made as a tribute to Carl Sullivan on his pending retirement, in
recognition of his selfless dedication to the Society and to the fisheries profession. Motion

passed.

MEETING ADJOURNED:



Florida Chapter of the American Fisheries Society
Excom Meeting Minutes 9 April 1991

The meeting was opened by the president at 1:30 pm and followed the agenda prepared
by the president. The meeting was attended by Paul Shafland, Ron Taylor, Ken Haddad, and
Ron Brockmeyer.

1. Secretary/Treasurer: A draft copy of the minutes of the annual chapter meeting was
distributed for review by the EXCOM.

A discussion of the chapter’s finances followed and concluded that a thorough review of
the books was appropriate. A target date of the end of the month was proposed. The possibility
of a general audit was also discussed. It was suggested that the national society be contacted for
information on possible investment options and procedures.

2. President: Correspondence from the president, including letters in support of Legislative
committee positions, was discussed.

A progress report on the filling of committee chairmanships was given (see attached
President’s Message). A discussion followed regarding the procedures for technical committee
oversight. It was concluded that an emphasis on communication could insure a positive program.

It was suggested that close interaction between the legislative committee and the technical
committees would facilitate an informed, responsible legislative agenda.

It was suggested that the presidents plaque be ordered so that it would arrive in time for
the meeting in February.

A proposal was made that the chapter sponmsor a series of seminars and continuing
education programs (i.€. fishing clinics) drawing on the expertise of the chapter membership.

It was proposed that all members strive for professionalism in their work especially where
it has an impact on the chapter’s reputation.

A goal was set to have the chapter host the 1992 Southern Division and National EXCOM
meetings. ,

The attached President’s Message, which was prepared for publication in the Shell
Cracker, was circulated and discussed.

3. 1992 Program Chair: A theme of "The Future of Florida’s Gamefish" was proposed and
discussed. It was generally agreed that this was an appropriate and timely subject for a chapter
meeting. The format would call for a session of invited speakers on the morning of the first full
day of the meeting. These speakers would be leaders in their respective fields. Some possible
candidates for this session were discussed. The afternoon session on that day would feature
contributed papers related to the theme. The third session would contain any contributed papers
on any topic related to fisheries in general.

It was suggested that on the afternoon or evening of registration day a leadership seminar
sponsored by the National be held for all committee chairpersons, nominated officers and all
other interested parties.

A suggestion was made to look at the possibility of including a meeting shirt or hat in
the registration price of the meeting.

4. Old Business:
-Call renewed for officers to point out qualified persons for committee membership.
-A review of the Chapter Procedures Manual should be conducted to keep it current.
-Chapter members with responsibility should review AFS leadership materials.
-The 1995 Parent Society Meeting host committee progress was briefly discussed.
This discussion also touched on the EXCOM meeting idea.
-The Withlachochee apology was discussed and action mandated by weeks end.
-The next annual chapter meeting will occur the second or third week of February.
-Membership criteria were discussed. Ways are being sought to facilitate and encourage
Parent Society membership for chapter members.

5. New Business:

-Formal suggestion made regarding meeting T-shirt/hat.

-A brief discussion of the concept of a chapter Executive Director took place.

-The next chapter EXCOM meeting was set for 20 August at 1:30 pm at FMRI in St.
Petersburg.

-Ways of increasing "Book" sales were discussed. A proposal was made to include the
book in registration fees charged for meetings sponsored by the chapter. A table
at the National meetings was also mentioned. _

-A discussion of future chapter projects included sponsorship of state and regional
meetings. The Snook Symposium was mentioned as an event worthy of
sponsorship. A Gulf Symposium scheduled for 1992 with Federal and private
participation is another possibility. 4

Meeting was adjourned at 5:30 pm.

MEMBER NEWS:

The Florida Lake Management Society (FIMS) held their annual
conference September 12 and 13, 1991 at the Radison Hotel in
Orlando. Three members of the Florida Chapter of the American
Fisheries Society were honored with awards. Past Chapter
President, Vince Williams, was presented with the Marjorie Harris
Carr Award. This award is presented annually to an individual
who has made significant lifelong contributions to the management
of Florida's aquatic resources. Vince was chosen by the FLMS
Board of Directors as the recipient due to his twenty years of
service with the Florida Game and Fresh Water Fish Commission and
his pioneer work in the field of lake restoration. Vince has
also been recognized as a widely respected expert in the
disciplines of water quality, aquatic habitat improvement, and
fisheries management.

Danon Moxley was chosen by the President of FIMS to receive the
1991 President's Award. This award may be presented each year to
a member of FIMS who, through their actions, have most benefitted
the Society in the previous year. During the 1990 FIMS annual
meeting, Danon spoke with the director of the facility which



